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April 3, 2008 
 
Planning Commission         
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
 
The Planning Commission agenda for April 14, 2008 will include the following item for your 
consideration: 
 
Spirit Valley Business Park, Lot 11 (Paragon):  A Site Development Section Plan, Landscape 
Plan, Lighting Plan and Architectural Elevations for a 1.93 acre parcel located at 616 Spirit Valley 
East Drive; west of the intersection of Olive Street Road and Chesterfield Airport Road. 
 
Dear Planning Commission: 
 
Stock and Associates, Inc. has submitted on behalf of Paragon Certified Restoration, A Site Development 
Section Plan, Landscape Plan, Lighting Plan and Architectural Elevations for the above referenced project. 
The Department of Planning and Public Works has reviewed this request and submits the following report.  
 
BACKGROUND 
On June 18, 2007 the City Council approved Ordinance Number 2373 rezoning the property from a 
“NU” Non-Urban District to a “PI” Planned Industrial District. 
 
SUBMITTAL INFORMATION 
The request is for a 20,009 square foot building broken out into 5,000 square feet of office space and 
15,009 square feet of service area located on a 1.93 acre parcel zoned “PI” Planned Industrial 
District.  The Landscape Plan and Lighting Plan have been reviewed by Staff and have been found to 
be in compliance with City requirements 
 
ARB RECOMMENDATIONS 
This project was reviewed by the Architectural Review Board on January 17, 2008.  The Architectural 
Review Board voted, by a vote of 4-0 to forward the above referenced project to Planning Commission with 
the following recommendations: 
 

1. All rooftop equipment must be screened so as not to be visible. 
2. In the event that MSD water quality standards are modified and the water quality features 

along the northern portion of the building are no longer required, add additional 
landscaping along the northern side of the building. 
 

VII. D. 



The petitioner has provided rooftop screening as requested by the Architectural Review Board.  At this 
time, the water quality features are still required; and as such, the Petitioner is unable to add landscaping 
along the northern portion of the building.   

 
DEPARTMENTAL INPUT 
The submittal was reviewed and is in compliance with all City of Chesterfield ordinances. The Department 
of Planning and Public Works recommends approval of the Site Development Section Plan, Landscape 
Plan, Lighting Plan and Architectural Elevations.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted,     Respectfully submitted,   
 

                                
 
Justin Wyse      Aimee Nassif     
Project Planner      Senior Planner 
 
Cc:  City Administrator 
 City Attorney 
 Director of Planning and Public Works 
 
 
 
Attachments: 
Site Development Section Plan 
Landscape Plan 
Lighting Plan 
Architectural Elevations 












